

# **Brickhouse Primary School**

Dudhill Road Rowley Regis West Midlands B65 8HS Tel: 0121 559 1629 Fax: 0121 559 3766 E-mail: headteacher@brickhouse.sandwell.sch.uk Head Teacher: Mr. P Newby

18th July 2024

**Dear Parents** 

# **Swimming Lessons – Autumn 2024**

During the Autumn Term, Years 6 will be having swimming lessons at Sandwell Aquatic Centre. Swimming is a compulsory part of the National Curriculum, and school is required to report on how many children can swim 25m by the end of Year 6.

## **Dates**

The dates of those lessons will be as follows:

- Tuesday 10/09/24
- Tuesday 17/09/24
- Tuesday 24/09/24
- Tuesday 01/10/24
- Tuesday 08/10/24
- Tuesday 15/10/24
- Tuesday 22/10/24
- Tuesday 05/11/24
- Tuesday 12/11/24
- Tuesday 19/11/24
- Tuesday 26/11/24
- Tuesday 03/12/24
- Tuesday 10/12/24
- Tuesday 17/12/24

#### Cost

As set out in our charging policy, we reserve the right to make a charge for swimming lessons. This year, we will be asking you to contribute £4.00 per session, which will be a total cost of £56.00





















This cost includes the hire of all pools at the Aquatic Centre, the instructors, the cost of the coach and insurance.

Swimming can be made in two payments of £18.00 and one payment of £20.00 via ParentPay and complete payment must be made prior to tenth swimming lesson. **The final payment date for swimming will be 25**<sup>th</sup> **November 2024**.

#### Consent

All consent required for swimming will be made via ParentPay, and therefore you must log on and complete this before the first lesson on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> September 2024.

If we do not have consent, then your child will not be able to take part in the swimming lessons.

## Insurance

Our insurance cover is Personal Accident and Travel Insurance with:

# **AIG Europe Limited**

Our policy number is:

#### 0010627642

### Kit

- Suitable swimwear and a towel in a clearly labelled bag.
- A coat
- A swimming cap if your child is a girl.

If your child needs to wear goggles, you must confirm this in writing

All jewellery must be removed prior to any swimming lesson, this includes earrings and therefore, it is preferable that children do not wear jewellery to school on Tuesdays.

Please also be advised that neither school nor the Aquatic Centre will provide any of the items listed above, should your child not bring the appropriate kit with them.





















The children will leave school at approximately 12.35pm and return around 2.30pm, children can then be collected as normal at the end of the school day which is 3.10pm.

# **Staffing**

The children will be accompanied by Mrs Patton and members of support staff.

If you have any questions about the swimming for Year 6, please do not hesitate to contact school.

Yours sincerely



Mr P Newby Headteacher



















